

# North Kyme Parish Council

## Minutes

Date: Wednesday 14 <sup>th</sup> March 2012	Venue: North Kyme Village Hall	Time: 7.30 p.m.
--	-----------------------------------	-----------------

Present:	Cllr G Panton	Cllr G Pout	Cllr G Bailey
	Cllr J Dring		

In attendance: K Handley (Clerk)  
District Councillor Powell  
District Councillor Ogden

Parishioners: 0

### **155/03/12 Apologies**

Cllr A Yeomans, Cllr L Mayhew

### **156/03/12 Chairman's Opening address:**

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and reported that Cllr A Yeomans has resigned as Village Hall Chairman and Cllr L Mayhew has been elected as the new Chairperson.

### **157/03/12 Minutes**

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record.

Proposed by Cllr G Bailey and seconded by Cllr G Panton.

### **158/03/12 Declarations of Interest**

No declarations of interest

### **159/03/12 Feedback on action points**

**LIVES-** Clerk reported that she had made contact with LIVES and confirmed that any donation made would go to the local branch i.e. the Kyme's branch and not into a general pot.

**Village Walk-**clerk informed meeting that Rowan was unavailable for the first week in April but a meeting date had been fixed for Friday 13<sup>th</sup> April at 10.30 a.m. outside the old village hall.

**Contact with highways-**clerk confirmed that a letter had been written to Rowan Smith regarding Causeway Road and also the state of the road outside Pitts Farm.

**Contact with PC Daniels regarding the SID-** the Chairman reported that PC Daniels was still in possession of the SID. He has been requested several times to return it to North Kyme. The Chairman will contact Karen Bradford to ask her to apply pressure.

### **160/03/12 Financial Report**

The clerk reported that two cheques had been posted, one for the Parish Council notice board and the other for Clement Keys Audit fees.

A check for £100 has been received from the village hall for peppercorn rent and this has been paid in.

The clerk asked Cllr Bailey to request quarterly invoices for the hire of the hall.

### **161/03/12 Planning applications**

One new planning application received for 28, Church Lane for the building of a rear extension. Plans were discussed by Councillors. No objections were raised.

### **162/03/12 Youth Club**

The Chairman reported back and informed the meeting that he had called an Extraordinary meeting for 27<sup>th</sup> January at 7.00 p.m. when Jade Warren from NKDC Youth Services would be present. This would enable the parish council, North Kyme youth group and NKDC to discuss some of the issues being raised.

## North Kyme Parish Council

The Councillors had a full and frank discussion concerning the issues to do with the Youth group. The Chairman asked the clerk to place it on the agenda for the next meeting.

### **163/03/12 Report on new Village Hall**

The Chairman reported that he had contacted Stephen Phillips MP regarding the cost of supplying electricity to the village hall. After, his intervention the price of connecting the electricity has been substantially reduced. District Councillor Gill Ogden will thank Mr Phillips MP when she has her regular meeting with him on the 24<sup>th</sup> March. The Chairman also reported that donations had been received from village residents and that the Village Hall Committee were actively looking at ways to raise money for the internal fitments needed for the new hall.

The Chairman also reported that he had applied for £29,000 worth of grants and he was waiting to hear regarding a grant application of £12,500.

### **164/03/12 Clerk's correspondence**

- Clerk informed the meeting that thank you letter had been received from CAB for the £50.00 donation
- Clerk reported that she had received information from N Camm regarding bin collection schedules- residents will receive a tag on their bin rather than anything through the post.
- Clerk passed round a map which the contractor had sent through regarding the position of the new street lamp on Main Street.
- Clerk disseminated information regarding the Brains of Kesteven Charity Quiz.

### **165/03/12 Items added**

Cllr G Panton asked if the playing field could have a dog bin. Clerk to investigate and report back on prices.

Chairman asked that a Parish meeting date be set. Decided to have a meeting before the AGM on May 9<sup>th</sup> at 7.00 p.m. Chairman will ensure it is in the newsletter.

### **166/03/12 Date and time of next meeting**

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup> April at 7.30 p.m.

### **167/03/12 Close of meeting**

The meeting was closed at 8.45 p.m.